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ISAC Legislative Update: 2.3.17
Connect with ISAC! 


  
  
87th Iowa General Assembly, First Session, Week Four
As expected, this week the House passed and Governor signed into law SF 130, a de-appropriations bill that finally concludes the 2017 budget. The rest of the major work was focused on two bills, SF 2, which places restrictions on the funding of Planned Parenthood, and SF 166, which provides a 1.1% increase in supplemental school aid. Both bills passed the Senate on Thursday and are expected to be considered by the House next week. 
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On Thursday in conjunction with the Statewide County Supervisors Meeting, a legislative luncheon was held followed by a panel discussion of legislative leaders on the progress of the 2017 session so far and what is expected ahead. Pictured are House Assistant Majority Leader Representative John Wills (R-Dickinson) (Left) and House Minority Leader Representative Mark Smith (D-Marshall).
NEW Hands-Free Communication While Driving
NEW County Veterans Affairs Structure
NEW Federal Aid Road Fund Swap

NEW Surviving Owner Title Transfer
 NEW County Elected Official Compensation Adjustments 
 NEW Chapter 20 Workshop
Legislative Tracking Tool
 Legislative Forums
 County Day at the Capitol March 8
New and Noteworthy
 ISAC Legislative Conference Registration Now Open 

 Share Your Story
 NEW 2017 Iowa Employment Conference
 Tools for Counties to Improve Overall Well-Being
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Hands-Free Communication While Driving
On Thursday, members of a broad coalition of public safety officials, insurance carriers, and wireless phone service providers as a part of their “Stay Alive: Don’t Phone and Drive” campaign testified before the House Transportation Committee encouraging them to pass legislation banning the use of a hand-held electronic communication device while driving and making it a primary offense. After the presentation, a productive discussion was held among committee members who were largely supportive of this effort. One area that was raised was increasing the penalties that are currently being proposed, as the trucking industry has significant fines already for not being hands-free and to reflect the safety danger similar to the fines and penalties associated with impaired driving. ISAC is an active member of this coalition along with the Iowa State Sheriffs’ and Deputies’ Association who initiated this effort as one of their legislative priorities. This is an ISAC’s legislative top priority as well.
Click here to comment on hands-free communication while driving.
County Veterans Affairs Structure
HSB 53 passed out of subcommittee on Monday and out of the House Veterans Affairs Committee on Thursday. The bill clarifies that the county veterans service officer (VSO) serves the county commission of veterans affairs and the administration of the duties of the VSO, and the county commission shall not be placed under any other agency or department. This clarification is an ISAC legislative objective, and we are registered For HSB 53, which is now ready for debate by the full House.

Click here to comment on county veterans affairs structure. 
Federal Aid Road Fund Swap
HSB 9 passed out of the House Transportation Committee on Monday, and SSB 1003 passed out of the Senate Transportation Committee on Wednesday. The companion bills allow the state to allocate primary road funds to counties and cities in exchange for federal aid road funds that would otherwise be allocated to the local governments. The federal fund swap is an ISAC legislative objective, and we are registered For both bills.

Click here to comment on federal aid road fund swap. 
Surviving Owner Title Transfer
A subcommittee for HSB 57 was held on Thursday. The bill waives the certificate of title fee and surcharge for an individual listed as a co-owner of a vehicle who is required to remove the name of a deceased co-owner from the vehicle’s title. This exemption for surviving co-owners is an ISAC legislative objective, and we are registered For HSB 57, which now goes to the full House Local Government Committee for further consideration.

Click here to comment on surviving owner title transfer. 
County Elected Official Compensation Adjustments

As your county is finalizing your budget and preparing to hold your public hearings, please remember that SF 167 from the 2015 legislative session changed the way elected official compensation is handled. The bill requires the board of supervisors to adopt a separate resolution if the budget will contain an increase in compensation for any of the elected officials. The detailed resolution to specifically approve the wage increase must be adopted prior to the approval of the budget. Click here to download a template for your customization and use. If you have any questions please contact Lucas Beenken, ISAC Public Policy Specialist, at lbeenken@iowacounties.org or 515.408.1780. 

Chapter 20 Workshop

Ahlers & Cooney Attorneys will be hosting a Chapter 20 Client Workshop on collective bargaining law for public employees on Wednesday, February 15 in West Des Moines. Click here to download the registration form that contains more information about the training.  
Legislative Tracking Tool

One of the important duties of the ISAC legislative team during session is to track legislation that is significant to counties. ISAC members can access these bills via our online tracking tool that provides links to the bills, affiliate affected, ISAC staff monitoring, and ISAC position. This can be found here: http://www.iowacounties.org/legislative/tracking-tool/.

Legislative Forums 
Most legislators conduct forums back in their home districts on Fridays and on the weekends to seek constituent feedback on a variety of topics. We strongly encourage ISAC members to attend these forums as these are effective tools to advance and address issues that are vital to counties. A link to these forums can be found here:

http://www.iowahouserepublicans.com/forums
http://iowahouse.org/forums/
http://www.senate.iowa.gov/democrats/events/
http://www.iowasenaterepublicans.com/events/
Click here to comment on bills, legislative interaction, etc. This legislative comment form is convenient to use and allows ISAC to receive feedback that is extremely helpful.
County Day at the Capitol March 8
Join us on Wednesday, March 8, 2017 for County Day at the Capitol. This event will begin at the State Historical Building (please note the new location) with special presenters on the hot issues of the time. From there, the group will travel to the Capitol. 
The time at the Statehouse will give county officials the opportunity to participate in the lobbying process by meeting with their legislators. We have secured space in the Capitol Rotunda for affiliate displays. This will give each individual affiliate the opportunity to introduce legislators and the public to your important roles in the effective administration of county government.
Lunch will be provided for legislators and attending county officials in the Capitol Rotunda West Wing. This will again give county officials the opportunity to interact with legislators.

In order to have the opportunity to meet with your legislators on this day, each county is encouraged to set up meetings with their legislators in advance. Most days of the session are extremely busy and having a scheduled time with your legislators is very important to make the most of your day.

As an ISAC member county it is important to be involved in the legislative session and to work to promote ISAC's legislative priorities and objectives. County Day at the Capitol will give our members an opportunity to support ISAC's efforts and work towards improving county government. It is our hope that by making a concentrated effort to focus on county issues on just one day, that we will have the greatest impact at the Capitol.
Please mark your calendars now for March 8, 2017! If you have any questions regarding the event, please contact Kelsey Sebern at ksebern@iowacounties.org.

ISAC Legislative Conference Registration Now Open
Registration and hotel room blocks are now open for the 2017 ISAC Legislative Conference (formerly known as the Spring School) being held on March 9-10 at the Des Moines Marriott Downtown and in conjunction with County Day at the Capitol on March 8. Please click here to register for the conference. You must register for the conference on the ISAC website prior to making hotel reservations. Information to make your hotel reservation will be located on the PDF invoice that is available immediately, under the user profile tab, and sent to you in an email. Click here to access all conference information. 
Share Your Story
ISAC is looking for webinar and magazine article ideas that feature exceptional work that’s being done by counties. This can be an innovative project, collaborations, or an event that you are holding. Help us to tell the story of who you are, what you are about and what you do as counties. Please contact Rachel Bennett at rbennett@iowacounties.org to share your story. 
2017 Iowa Employment Conference

The 2017 Iowa Employment Conference which covers employment, training, benefits and wellness will be held on April 5-6 at The Meadows Events and Conference Center in Altoona. This two-day conference will feature leaders in employment and labor laws from around the Midwest who will present on timely and important topics for employers, including ACA updates, immigration law, harassment and retaliation developments, employee mental health and more. Click here for more information and to register. 

Tools for Counties to Improve Overall Well-Being
A new program aims to engage communities of all sizes to improve their overall well-being. Healthy HometownSM Powered By Wellmark offers new tools communities can use to make sustainable changes at the local level. Communities can receive help from experts in identifying and implementing a single community priority or determining to undergo a complete community transformation to make healthy choices available and easy for residents to adopt. Interested communities can submit a Healthy Hometown Statement of Interest available at the Healthiest State Initiative website. A Healthy Hometown representative will contact you after reviewing your SOI to discuss your SOI and ask additional questions to gauge your community readiness. In addition, any Iowa community, worksite or school can also complete a self-assessment and receive insight, guidance and tools to make positive changes to their built environment, available at the Healthiest State Initiative website. 

Contact Information:

Iowa State Association of Counties (ISAC)
5500 Westown Parkway, Suite 190, West Des Moines, IA 50266  

Phone: 515.244.7181 Fax: 515.244.6397

www.iowacounties.org
This ISAC Update is being sent to all ISAC members.
